
Why do I live in the woods?
Back in June I started to post about some wildlife adventure.
I never got back to it, but the story was strange enough, so I
will keep it in this post.

As I sit here listening to the rain hit the ground outside, I
am reminded of all the good things about living in the middle
of nowhere. I really like the time I have by myself, and being
away from the hubbub of the world is a welcome relief. I’m
just sitting here enjoying a peaceful day.

There were turkeys and deer in behind the house this morning.
Even the dog’s barking did not hurry them on. They kept their
pace, eating, smelling and doing whatever those animals do.
Like I said, a peaceful day.

The place here is full of memories. Memories of my girls
growing up. Memories of family. This is a place of laughter
and tears, it lives.

I’ve had some problems living in the woods over the years that
most people won’t see, but they were worth it to me. It is my
little place of refuge from the world outside. Yes, I think I
could be a hermit, if there was just someway to make a living
at it. I don’t feel like the hunter/gatherer type. I like a
few  creature  comforts.  Heat,  food,  internet…  But  the
isolation…  I  could  live  with  that….

The sound of the rain, what a calming affect that has.

———————————————-
I had a little adventure with the local wildlife today. A
chipmunk decided that the airfilter on my truck would make a
good place to rest. It may have been, but wasn’t after I
started the engine. Poor little thing. The truck didn’t care
for it either. Sad for the chipmunk and sad for my wallet. It
was quite a bill to get the truck running again. Something I

https://www.tangents.org/thoughts-on-life/why-do-i-live-in-the-woods/


could have done myself, if I had just realized what it was.
The sad part about this. It happened before. The last time is
was only a nest, no little animals. Same symptoms, same hurt
to the wallet. All I can say is I should have known.


